To: Teaching Elder and Ruling Elder Commissioners
Notice of Stated Meeting of the Presbytery of Transylvania

The Presbytery of Transylvania will meet on Saturday, August 11, 2018, at First Presbyterian
Church, 1430 N. Lake Drive, Prestonsburg, KY 41653. (The Presbytery thanks the pastor, staff,
elders and members of First Presbyterian Church for hosting the presbytery meeting.)

The Presbytery convenes at 10:00 AM. Registration opens at 9:00 AM. Lunch will be provided at
the meeting and costs $8.00. Should you need a vegetarian option, please email Robyn at
rjustus@transypby.org.

FPC, Prestonsburg has started a new ministry called “the Blessing Box” which provides food for
folks in need. An offering will be taken during worship to support this new ministry. If you are
unable to attend, please request an excused absence from the Stated Clerk. Email:
statedclerk@transypby.org.

The meeting will include Worship with the Sacrament of Communion, General Assembly
commissioner reports, recognizing changes in pastoral leadership, ordinary business and time
for fellowship. Please send your elder commissioner’s name to Robyn at
rjustus@transypby.org.

Friday Fellowship Opportunity

We have secured some rooms at Jenny Wiley State Park Lodge for Friday night, August 10" at a
rate of $97.00. We will be meeting for dinner at approximately 6:00 and then enjoying a
performance of the show “Hairspray” at the Jenny Wiley Amphitheatre at 8:15.

Please email Robyn at rjustus@transypby.org by August 5th if you want to reserve a room or
attend the show.

To find the proposed docket, business items and reports, use the following link on the
presbytery’s website: https://transypby.org/august-11-2018-presbytery-meeting/. Materials for
the meeting will be available by August 1.

If you have questions or need further information, please respond to the email address above.

God's blessings to each one and see you soon in Prestonsburg.
The Rev. Jerry L. Utt, Il Stated Clerk



